
 

 

 

January 13, 2013 
 
 
Mr. Alvin Alonso Barnett 
Mrs. Aixa Serracin 
IIA Panama 

 
Dear Mr. Alvin Alonso Barnett, Mrs. Aixa Serracin and Board members: 
 
It is my pleasure to confirm that The IIA Institute Relations Committee approved to 
change the status of your chapter from Institute-in-Formation to Institute.  This change is 
effective as of December 11, 2013. 
 
On behalf of Institute Relations Committee, I want to congratulate you on this 
accomplishment. The status of IIA Institute demonstrates that IIA Panama has met the 
requirements and maintained compliance with the IIA institute agreement during the “in-
formation” years. We hope that you will continue to grow your membership and expand 
your services. This achievement also demonstrates the ongoing dedication of your 
leadership and members to The IIA and the profession of internal auditing. 
 
I look forward to the participation of your leaders in future International Conferences and 
leadership events. I share your pride and joy and wish you all the best in your future 
initiatives. 
 
Attached please find your new Charter. 
 
With best regards, 
 

 
Sylvia Gonner 
Vice President, Global Relations  
 
Cc:  Greg Hollyman, Institute Relations Committee Chairman 
       Carlos Zarlenga, Mentor  
 


